
COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
SPECIAL SESSION  
January 27, 2023 

 
The Grant County Board of Commissioners met in special session on Friday, January 27, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. 
in the Grant County Complex Council Chambers located at 401 South Adams Street, Marion, IN. 
 
In attendance were Commissioners Steve Wright, Ron Stewart (via web-ex), and Mark Bardsley.  Also 
present were Auditor Angie Jarvis, County Administrator/HR Director Justin Saathoff, and Financials 
Deputy Stacey Stevens. 
 
Commissioner Bardsley called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. Commissioner Bardsley led in prayer.  
Commissioner Wright led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Commissioner Bardsley stated the single item on the agenda is the Health Board appointment. The Health 
Board has now recommended Dr. James Rudolph to serve as the Grant County Health Officer and EMS 
medical director.  Dr. Rudolph currently serves as the Health Officer for Miami county. This would be an 
interim position until the board can find a more permanent solution. As interim, the Board of 
Commissioners will do a review at 6 months.  There were other counties that stepped up to help, but this 
seems to be a great fit because he can work in our health department and serve as our EMS medical 
director.  Commissioner Wright made a motion to approve the recommendation and appoint Dr. Rudolph. 
Seconded by Commissioner Stewart (via web-ex); motion carried 3-0.  
 
The next Commissioners’ meeting will be held on February 6, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Commissioner Bardsley recessed the meeting at 9:08 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 


